United States Senate

WASHINGTON, D. C.

June 16, 1958

Mrs. Tebert P. Mello 883 Westford Street Lowell, Massachusetts

Dear Mrs. Mello:

I was extremely pleased to be able to appear at the Golden Anniversary Banquet of Saint Anthony's Parish in Lowell. I am only sorry that my visit had to be such a short one. I know that all of you will appreciate that the pressure of Senate business made it necessary.

I appreciate your sending me the clippings of the newspaper reports and also the list of names of committee members. I would like to thank each of them personally for inviting me and for making my visit such a pleasant one.

Of course I know of your fine work in my behalf during the 1952 campaign and hope that you will be able to lend your valuable efforts again this year.

With every good wish.

Sincerely yours,

John F. Kennedy

JFK: mc